
11-14-2024 – PUBLIC HEARING - COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT FUNDING  
 
Present: 
Councilman Matthew Krist 
Councilman Kathleen Becker 
Councilman Leonard R. Hochadel 
Supervisor Beverly A. Gambino 
 
Absent: 
Councilman Ethan Dabolt 
 
Also Present: 
Highway Superintendent Christopher Dabolt 
Town Clerk Jennifer L Bray 
Town Attorney David DiMatteo 
Approx. 10 guests 
 
Supervisor Gambino called the Public Hearing to order at 6:30 p.m. with the Pledge to the Flag led by 

Gerard Whittington. Supervisor Gambino stated that this Public Hearing was regarding the proposed 

Community Development Block Grant funding for projects and for the Rural Transit Van service. 

Supervisor Gambino stated that the Town would be applying for funding for a project this year and that it 

was to upgrade the Town’s obsolete elevator. She noted that the cost for the project is $126,100.00.  

Supervisor Gambino asked if there were any questions, comments or concerns. John Schiener what the 

total amount of the CDBG grant would be. Supervisor Gambino stated that it is a matching funds grant so 

the amount would be $63,050.00 from the grant. She also noted that the County would be coming to look 

at the elevator on November 20th as part of the application and approval process.  

Supervisor Gambino asked for a second time if there were any question, comments or concerns. 

Councilman Hochadel stated that the Rural Transit Van was a good service. Supervisor Gambino asked 

for a third time if there were any question, comments or concerns. There were none.  

Therefor on a motion by Krist, seconded by Hochadel, the public hearing for the proposed CDBG 

funding and Rural Transit Van service was closed at 6:33 pm. Carried, 4 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

 

Jennifer L. Bray, RMC 

Town Clerk 

 

 


